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Content Highlights

I was hoping we were going to skate by the New England 
winter season with warmer temperatures with little to no 
snow.  We have no such luck when we were skating across 
parking lots in single digit temperatures for the first 
storm of 2019.  Regardless of 0 degrees or 100 degrees 
regular museum operations and events will continue 

through 2019. 
	 There has been a lot of great work happening in Buildings 45 and 
52 over the last few months.  Much needed repairs were completed on 
the Ahrens Fox’s water pump and the brakes on the ladder truck.  We 
have had quite a few hands involved with some electrical repairs on the 
ladder truck and it seems like our motorized fleet is coming back “In 
Service.”  Our restoration efforts on the Bunny Wagon stalled in 2018 
due to the colder temperatures but we continue to strategize plans to 
expect paint in 2019. 
	 We had a great time on Sunday, December 30th, watching the New 
England Patriots destroy the Jets 38-3.  The event was catered by 
Gennaro’s in Quincy and was a real crowd pleaser.  It was nice to kick 
back, watch the game, and hang around the museum to catch up.  I expect 
this event will be on the calendar again next year, so stay tuned.
	 Our bi-annual Barn Sale will continue on Saturday, June 2nd, 2019, 
with new times from 8AM to 11AM.  We are still looking for a Barn Sale 
Manager if you or someone you know is interested with volunteering 

Hendrickson   2

Committees and Fundraisers 4

Brick Campaign Last Call 5

Just a typical Wednesday night at the museum. 
Getting stir crazy in this cold weather? Stop on in!

Continues next page
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Board Members
Elected Officers

President
Justin Holstrom

Vice President
DAVE CLARK

Past President
Gary Tondorf-Dick

Clerk
Geri Duff

Treasurer
Kevin Lincoln 

Directors at Large
Tracy Gaudet

Jaclyn Howard
Donald Lincoln
Matt Sherman

Newsletter Editor
Tracy Gaudet

Barn Sale Manager
VACANT

Board meetings 
are held the first 
Wednesday of each 

month at the Museum. 
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3/9 — 9 AM - 12 PM, BCFM Open House

3/30 — 8 AM, Run for Prevention Bare Cove Park

4/3 — 7:30 PM, Board Meeting

5/8 — 7:30 PM, Board Meeting / Barn Sale Work Night

5/15 — Barn Sale Work Night

5/18 — Webster, MA, Tri-State

5/22 — Barn Sale Work Night

5/29 — Barn Sale Work Night

6/1 — 8 AM - 11 AM, Spring Barn Sale

6/8 — MAFAA, Lynnfield, MA

Calendar of Events

Continued from previous page

your time to the museum.  Scheduled work nights 
will be May 8, 15, 22 and 29.
	 Thank you to Matt Sherman for installing 
the Chemical Cart outside of the museum it looks 
great now and will look even better when the 
bricks and bench is installed.   Thank you to Victor, 
Dana, and their “crew” for completing the repair 
work on the trucks, we couldn’t do it without 
you. Thank you to Gordon Holstrom in taking the 
lead in sweeping up the floor in building 52, it 
was a pretty dirty task but my feet feel the floor 
now.  Thank you to Scott and Mark for installing 
our new Nest thermostat to regulate and monitor 
the heat remotely.   Thank you Kris Knochel for 
refurbishing the Sireno off of the Maxim ladder 
truck. Thank you to Mark and Dave for taking a few 
hours out of their day to detail Jack Crandall’s 
favorite truck to accompany him at his wake.   
Finally, thank you to all of our members for your 
generous donations and volunteering your time 
for the greater good of the museum.
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In Memorium

The museum lost several long-time members in 2018. They will be missed greatly by the 
membership. The honor board will be updated to memorialize their dedication to the museum 
over the years. 

Jack Crandall
Herb Fulton
Ginny Gray

Galen Hersey
Jerry McDonough

Joyce Olsen
John Stoddard
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Addition of Hendrickson to our Collection

Glenn Leggett has been holding onto Hingham’s 1977 Engine 4 from the early 2000s. It has been 
sitting comfortably in the barn since then.  We reached out to Glenn last year to inquire what his future 
plans with the truck were.  After a really great discussion Glenn has always planned on donating it to 
our museum.  The time has come and Glenn has officially donated the Hendrickson to the museum’s 
collection to contribute to preserving the history of firefighting in Hingham. We have been hard at work 
changing the oil, fuel filters, batteries, changing light bulbs, and working through some grounding 
issues with the birds nest of wires under the dashboard.  
	 Matthew Sherman has taken a very active role with investigating, researching, repairing and 
replacing parts on the Hendrickson. Matthew also took advantage of an opportunity to drive it around 
Bare Cove Park and he only stalled it once.  Great job Matthew!
	 We plan on using the truck for longer trips to musters and firematic flea markets; and, around 
town to reduce the wear and tear on our restored collection.  If anyone is interested in taking a ride to 
the MAFAA Muster in June let us know.
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Fundraising Committee
We are actively looking to develop a fundraising committee to continue our growth and 
truck restorations.   We are hoping for two to three members to work alongside the president, 
treasurer, and clerk to help organize two to three fundraising events a year.  We recently 
completed an exercise which outlined a minimum $10K a year in donations to keep the museum 
operating.  If you are interested in participating on the Fundraising Committee please reach out 
to one of our board of directors or join us at the next board of director meeting. We already have 
a few great ideas on the table ready for execution.

Nominating Committee
This year we would like to establish an official nominating committee for the Board of 
Directors for 2020.  We want to hear from our members on your thoughts on leadership.  
Positions open for 2020 are President, Vice President, Treasurer, Clerk and two Director seats.   
If you are interested in participating on the committee please email or call Justin Holstrom.

Brick Fundraiser
Our initial campaign to install our brick garden will be closing in March.  If you have not 
already put your order in this is your last chance.  We will be ordering engraved and blank 
bricks for an installation of May/June 2019 with an unveiling event to take place soon after.  
We are excited to add this exhibit to the outside of the museum along with the chemical cart 
and donated bench.  The entrance of the museum will be very inviting and it will be great to 
see the bricks on display.  If you are interested with placement of the bricks and or help with 
installation you know where to find us.



Membership
Interested in becoming a member or renewing a membership? 

Please see our website for an application. Make checks payable 
to  the Bare Cove Fire Museum, 45 Bare Cove Park Drive 

Hingham, MA 02043, or pay online.

       Annual Membership $35 
       Family Member (No Voting Privileges) $15
       Lifetime Member $500 (May be paid $100/year over 5 years)

Donations
The museum always welcomes donations in any amount 
to help with our day-to-day expenses and our ongoing 

projects. You may also make a donation online.

       $25.00                  $50.00
       $100.00                Other

781.749.0028    www.barecovefiremuseum.org     
45 Bare Cove Park Drive, Hingham, MA 02043 

Open free to the public every Wednesday 7:30 pm - 10:30 pm

Be a Part of History
Support the Bare Cove Museum

Since 1974, the Bare Cove Fire Museum has 
accumulated an extraordinary collection of artifacts, 
equipment, and documents that tell  
the story of the New England people who  
worked heroically to save lives and property. 

Our latest restoration project at the museum is our 
Bunny Wagon. This 1938 Dodge/Maxim Forest Wagon 
gained its nickname because it is small and could 
“hop” over rough ground to  
fight brush, woods, and grass field fires. 

To raise funds for this restoration and to help  
us improve the museum grounds, we are creating a 
brick garden at our front entrance. Please consider 
a tax-deductible purchase of a brick in support of 
the museum. The bricks can be engraved per your 
instruction, which could include your name, a friend or 
family member’s name, a business name, or any other 
sort of tribute. 

Please visit our website www.barecovefiremuseum.org to place an order or stop by 
the museum any Wednesday night from 7 pm to 9 pm to order in person.  

LAST CALL


